VILLAGE OF HADAR

(402) 379-1720 

www.thevillageofhadar.com

Minutes of:  Regular Village Meeting


Place:  Hadar Community Hall

Date:  January 13, 2014
 


Time:  7:30 pm

Submitted by:  Kristine Kelley


Title:  Clerk

Board Members Present:  Robert Wehrer, Val Riedel, Sidney Sudbeck, Gene Schwede, and Rich Lutz.

Others Present:  Gary Schuett, Carmen Thelen, Tom Rudloff, Dallas Gansebom, and Lynne Gansebom.

Wehrer called meeting to order. Roll call taken, Wehrer, Sudbeck, Riedel, Schwede, and Lutz in attendance. Wehrer informed public as to current copy and public accessibility of Open Meetings Act.  Motion made by Lutz to accept December minutes, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Motion made by Sudbeck to accept official treasurer report, second by Riedel. All in favor. Motion carried. Tom Rudloff and Carmen Thelen were present from ERPPD to meet the current board members and answer any questions they may have about the services they provide. Discussed a few street lights that needed to be repaired within the Village of Hadar. Discussed energy efficient LED light bulbs that are available and gave out a sample bulb for anyone whom was present. Dallas Gansebom and his wife were present to ask some questions on a few misc. items that relate to their resent purchase of property at 303 East Pine. They inquired about a future building permit for a 51 x 45 Morton building they would like to put on the property. Discussed the purchase of a chair rack for the Community Building. Motion made by Lutz to purchase a chair rack from Eakes Office Plus for $517.00 to be paid with Keno Funds, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Discussed the need for a table rack, also. Wehrer stated that he would like to reimburse the ladies of Friendly Faces FCE for supplying refreshments at the local community events. He spoke with one of the members and Friendly Faces is for non-profit, so they can not accept donations. The board would like to recognized and thank them for always supporting the community year after year. Lutz discussed the need for an additional well that will be put on the south side of the park, so they have easy access for firetrucks to refill with water quicker and safer. In order to find out if a well can be put in, a test hole will have to be done at the cost of $5.00 per foot, not to exceed 200 feet. The depth of the test hole will determine the price of the well. Discussed a location. Motion made by Riedel to approve that a test hole be done by Dietz Well to be paid with Keno Funds, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Motion made by Sudbeck to waive the last two readings of the Ordinance to extend hours of alcohol sales on Sunday, no second. Motion not carried. Motion made by Lutz to approve that the second of three readings of the Ordinance to extend the hours of sale of alcohol on Sundays to be read, second by Sudbeck. Roll call vote taken:  Lutz, yes; Riedel, yes; Schwede, no; Sudbeck, yes. No tie, Wehrer, no vote. Motion carried. Wehrer read the Ordinance:  AN ORDINANCE OF THE VILLAGE OF HADAR, NEBRASKA, EXTENDING THE HOURS OF ON SALE AND OFF SALE FOR ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES (EXCEPT BEER AND WINE) ON SUNDAYS FROM 12:00 NOON TO 1:00 A.M., MONDAY AND TO EXTEND THE HOURS OF SALE FOR ON SALE AND OFF SALE BEER AND WINE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES ON SUNDAYS FROM 9:00 A.M. TO 1:00 A.M. MONDAY; REPEALING ALL ORDINANCES OR PARTS OF ORDINANCES IN CONFLICT THEREWITH; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE. The board discussed the need for a public water system for the Village of Hadar. Wehrer discussed the costs with JEO, which would be approximately $1.3 million. The Village of Hadar can be put on a 4yr priority list. Roger Protzman from JEO will be ask to attend the next month meeting on February 10, 2014 to discuss option for a Public Water System. Discussed the fact that the Village of Hadar is not to have a Vice Chairman position according to Ordinance Book- Chapter 1, Article 1, Section 1-112. and if we should create one along with a job description, it was decided just to have a second signer on the bank account instead. Motion made by Riedel to designate Rich Lutz as the second signer on all of the Village of Hadar bank accounts, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Discussed the need for only one recycling bins this spring. Discussed the recent purchase of an actual fire engine size truck, not a pickup truck. Wehrer is concerned that the Village will not have a use for the large truck or the space to store it. This will be revisited next year to make sure it is being used by the Village of Hadar. The board looked over the One and Six year plan that a Public Hearing will be held next month for. Riedel discussed the need to replace 3 welcome to Hadar banners and 5 Holiday banners, due to weathering. Motion made by Lutz to approve the purchase of said welcome banners to be paid for with Keno Funds, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Motion made by Lutz to approve that the number of American and NE flags that should be kept on hand at all times is 3-4x6, 3-3x5 American Flags, and 2-3x5 Nebraska Flags to be purchased with Keno Funds, second by Riedel. All in favor. Motion carried. Schwede discussed the current campers at the Park camper pad hookup site.  Motion made by Lutz to close the camper pad site on January 22, 2014 for maintenance reasons until further notice, second by Sudbeck. All in favor. Motion carried. Sudbeck discussed the need to relocate power lines in the generator room at the sewer plant in order to install a vent. Schwede is going to try to replace a burned out bulb in a flag pole display light unit with an older flag pole display light bulb that he had found. Lutz collected $6.00 for dog license fees. The board calendared what days of the year that the American Flag should be displayed. The clerk has registered with Northeast Community College, so that she may attend a Quickbooks class. Discussed the option of not receiving a quarterly lease payment or franchise fees from ERPPD, but instead applying it to the Village of Hadar's monthly electrical bill. A representative will be asked to attend next month's meeting to discuss options that are available.  Receivables in December:  $9,836.38. Payables General Fund: Bomgaars $39.94; Cable One $58.44; CenturyLink $121.02; ERPPD $1,833.91; One Call Concepts $.95; EMC Ins. $42.00; Pierce County Leader $121.16; Hometown Auto $45.79; JEO $600.00; Century Lumber $22.95; Connecting Point $35.00; Dress Rehearsal $42.60; Eakes Office Plus $517.00; Jeff Hrouda $135.00; Floor Maintenance $49.35; Johnson's Inc $2,002.00; M & M Sanitation $66.00; MR Rodgers Mini Mart $14.10; Michael Pommer, CPA $900.00; Kristine Kelley $6.60; Zoubek Oil $1,851.84. Motion made by Lutz to approve the accounts payable list, second by Riedel. All in favor. Motion carried. Motion made by Sudbeck to adjourn meeting at 9:40 pm, second by Lutz. All in favor. Motion carried. Next meeting is on February 10, 2014 at 7:30 pm at the Village Community Hall.
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